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     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

Local Ladies receive 2024 Australia Day Awards 
The  2024  Australia  Day  event  was  held  at  Wymah  
Recreation Reserve and was well attended by both the local 
community and local dignitaries including Justin Clancy 
MP , Mayor Tony Quinn and the Hon Susan Ley MP. The 
awards were presented by Mr Allan Sparks, Greater Hume’s 
Australia Day Ambassador and Mrs Francis Fifield, 2023 
Citizen of the Year. Mr Peter Hore was MC, Anne Haywood 
sang the National Anthem, Pastor Craig Roberts said the 
opening prayer and a car display was provided by the Morgan 
Country Car Club. 
 

Jindera’s  very  own Judy Carr and Sandra Schilg  were 
presented with runner up Citizen of the Year Awards with 
Mrs Alison Scott  from Henty the Award winner. 
 

Sandra & Judy  worked  diligently for the Jindera football 
and netball clubs, particularly in the canteen, for scores of 
years,  both having  family  connections  to  these  local 
sporting  organizations. In 2018, both Judy and Sandra 
thought it was time  to  step down from their hectic involve-
ment in the football club canteen and look to a quieter, more 
gentle option in which they could channel their talents.  
 

The Jindera Pioneer Museum has been the grateful recipient 
of this transfer of skill and enthusiasm. Sandra and Judy 
come as a pigeon pair, one not far from the other when it 
comes  to their catering endeavours. So, in 2019, with the 
advent of a new era at the Jindera Museum, this talented pair 

turned their attentions to the 
operation of the Museum Tea 
Rooms. Both  are  exceptional  
cooks  and they have baked, 
created  and organised for 
virtually every Sunday Tea 
Room opening since.  

 

Sandra and Judy also 
extend these talents to 
two High Tea events 
each year;   these   have   
become the signature 
events for the museum, 
filling almost before 
tickets are released for 
sale. They also turn 
their baking hands to 
other   events   the   
museum offers, all with 
grateful appreciation by 
those partaking. 
 

These two ladies also 
come with a fabulous 
work ethic, reliable, 
conscientious and 
always willing to 
provide more than is 
asked.  They  start  early  and  finish  only  when  the  last 
customers are served and the kitchen is packed and ready for 
another day. They also love to chat to customers and always 
make visitors to the Tea Room feel welcome and at home. 
Their  generous  nature and warm hearts, along with their 
baking skills, make them invaluable to the museum's other 
members, to  the museum's volunteer activities and to the 
Jindera community. 
 
 
 

School Citizenship award winners included  
Jindera’s Victor Wang  - St Johns, Lily Vroomen 

-JPS and Toby Smith - Mary MacKillop. 

Judy Carr  & Sandra Schilg with their 
Citizen of the Year nominee Awards    

Paula Carr, Judy Carr & Sandra Schilg 

GHC Ambassador  
Allan Sparks 

Justin Clancy  MP Cr Tony Quinn  

Anne Haywood  

Peter Hore 

Award nominees Judy Carr & Sandra 
Schilg, winner Alison Scott & presenters 

Allan Sparks & Francis Fifield . 
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

Hoping everyone has had a lovely break over Christmas 

and that 2024 has begun in good spirits and with lots of 

resolutions ahead. 
 

Regrettably, we have accepted Caitlin Lawrence’s 

resignation from the Committee, simultaneously thanking 

her  for  being  part  of  our  Committee. With her already

-busy business and family life, adding the committee 

work on top is too much at the moment. Caitlin brought 

so much to the Committee and we will miss her presence, 

her expertise, her clarity of vision for our organisation 

and her gift of expressing her thoughts. We plan to 

remain in touch with her and put into practise several of 

the initiatives she suggested. 
 

After our Strategic Planning Meeting, we have almost 

firmed up our collective thoughts on simplifying our 

Constitution, in line with the latest Model Rules for 

Incorporated Associations, gaining advice from an 

outside Not-For-Profit legal service, before presenting 

these amendments to our Membership, prior to the AGM 

in May. 
 

Our first actions for the year will be continuing our 

examination of all our Protocols and Procedures across 

the organisation, as part of our ongoing Governance and 

Due Diligence. 
 

We are pleased to announce the re-scheduling of our 
postponed Glow Wellbeing Mental Health Event from 
last year, now to be held on Sunday 3rd March, at The 
Hub, commencing at 9.30am -3pm. Refreshments will be 
provided on the day. Please let us know of any Dietary 
Requirements when booking through the RCL Office.   
See page 4 for full details. 

 

Op Shop News 
 

Our Op Shop staff continue to do a fantastic job with 
displays and sales this year. 
 

We continue to receive some very interesting collectable 
items, as well as good quality brand name items.  These 
items may be priced higher than our regular goods, but 
you will be guaranteed of a great bargain.  Many are 
listed on Facebook and marketplace, so keep an eye on 
these pages for new listings and price reductions.  You 
may be surprised to find that something special for 
yourself or as a gift. 
 

We continue to maintain a huge variety of good quality 
clothing, shoes, accessories, bric a brac and homewares 
and decore, at very reasonable prices.  If you are 
experiencing difficulty and need help with essential 
items, just ask our caring staff. 
 

Our furniture department is still quite small, but if you are 
looking for something in particular, or if you are in need 
of something essential, just ask as we may be able to 
source what you are looking for. 
 

For donations of furniture, please call the Op Shop direct 
on Tuesdays or Wednesdays and speak to either Janet or 
Jason.  They will make arrangements for inspection and 
delivery if the item is suitable.  Phone 6026 3001. 
 

You will notice that we are offering items that have 
become surplus in the bargain bins at the front of the 
shop.  These are still good quality items, but we are just 
overstocked at that time.  Watch out for these, as they are 
not usually advertised.  At the time of writing this article, 
our bins consisted of Clothing - $1 a piece or 3 for $2; 
Books - 3 for $1; and Bric a Brac - $1 a piece.   
 

We will have advertised sales from time to time, so watch 
this space and follow us on our facebook page 
jinderaruralcarelinkopshop for details. 
 
 

FIRST SALE FOR THE YEAR !! 
 

Saturday 3rd February, 2024.  
  

Clearance Sale of Summer & Winter Clothing $5 bag  
at the Chapel, Cnr Adams & Jindera Street s 

(opposite St Johns Lutheran School).   
 

Lots of Winter Coats, Jackets, Jumpers, etc., as well as 
surplus Summer stock.  NO BYO Bags.   

Also $5 bag sale at Op Shop, Urana St, on the same day. 

General RCL Enquiries, including Volunteering, 

Hardship and Personal Assistance 

Please call the Office 

0475 594 073 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 

(02) 6026 3001 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and 

therefore, if you need assistance outside of their 

trading hours, please use the office number. 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues—Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays—10am to 1pm 



 

February 2024                                       Jindera News - Edition 307                                                Page 3 

Volunteers 
 
 

RCL  Volunteers  enjoyed  a   Christmas - Thank You 
luncheon on 4/12/2023.  Main meal and choice of cake or 
slice was provided by RCL.  The group socialised and 
dined alfresco in the newly refurbished Fox & Brew on a 
lovely day enjoying the outdoor ambiance.  Presentations 
were made with thanks to the volunteer’s hard work and 
dedication to RCL for another year.   

Maybe 2024 is the year that you may like to join RCL as a 
volunteer  and  help  make  a  difference  in your local 
community.   Please  contact  the  RCL Office as listed 
opposite page. 

 

Carers Support Group News 
 

The Jindera Rural Care Link Carer Group celebrated 

Christmas together with a delicious two course Lunch with 

festive flair. The Fox & Brew provided a beautiful venue 

and delicious food for our local Carers, compliments of 

Rural Care Link. 
 

This was a much deserved show of recognition for our 

small group, who have been meeting throughout the year. 

The group members were delighted with the surprise of 

something  so  special  and  were  very thankful for the 

opportunity of support and fellowship that the Carer Group 

brings to them. 
 

We look forward to meeting at The Fox & Brew on the 

3rd Tuesday of each month this year, for Morning Tea 

at 10.30 am. Peer support, respite and information sharing 

is the focus of the Carer Group.  
 

This year will also include an outing with the Border Carer 

Reference Group, Carer Week celebratory activities, a 

Movie at the Cinema, art and music in our lovely Jindera 

Village Green. Please call the Coordinator, Vickie, prior to 

attending to check details. 
 

Being a Carer is an often-unrecognised role. If you have 

any queries, would like to attend the group or know of 

someone else in our community who would benefit from 

attending please make contact. There is no obligation to 

attend  every month as we realise that life is very busy, 

especially if you are caring for someone who has extra 

needs. The Carer Group is here to support you and offer 

you some brief respite from your role as needed. 
 

Please call Vickie Priscina  -  

Carer Group Co-Ordinator on 0428 406 060 for more 

information. 

Jindera News Contributions 
Please send all articles and advertisements to  

the editorial team via  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 
 

Advertising Rates - 2023/24  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

      1/8 page   $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 
 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 
 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

 

For more information or to request digital editions 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

L: Christmas Lunch at Fox & Brew;  R: Young Amy,  

enjoying sensory play with her bon bon.. 
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
  

  

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 20, 2024 
 

7:30pm 
Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below.  
  

  

  

  

  
  

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like to help im-
prove the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

   

WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO? 
  

The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend 
and discuss what is happening in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera. 
Meetings are generally held bi-monthly on the third Tuesday in February, April, June, 
August and October. 
  
The  Forum  is  able  to  put forward ideas and comments to Greater Hume Council on 
issues facing our Jindera community, facilitate direct discussion with Councillors who 
are in attendance at regular meetings, in addition to holding special meetings relating to 
specific issues. 

  

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  

mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au


 

February 2024                                         Jindera News - Edition 307                                               Page 6 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

             Happy New Year to all! 
 

 New Playground  
  The new playground looks to be a huge success judging by 
 the numbers of children playing on the equipment. As with 

any new projects there were 
some initial hiccups but 
these have been sorted out. 
The BBQ is now connected. 
There  has  been  a lot of 
discussion about shade. The 
project is a work in progress 
and shade will be provided eventually. Trees will be planted in autumn and funding 
sort for shade sails and shelters over the seats in the next budget. Unfortunately, the 
equipment, fencing and carparking were the priority when looking at the best use of 
the funding. Of course, any donations would be gratefully received! 

 
 

 Molkentin Road Drainage  
 Work on the Molkentin Rd drainage is nearing completion. The drainage 
 channel  on  the  north  side  of  the  road  has  been filled in and this will now 
 allow for a temporary gravel path off the side of the road especially for the 
 Cade Crt.  residents  to walk safely to Urana Rd. When all the works are 
 completed further work on putting in a proper footpath along Urana Rd will be 
 carried out. 

 
 Village Green Lights 
 

 The new up-lights have been installed at 
 the Village Green. Thank you once again 
 for the generous donations by our local 
 businesses and organisations. 
 
 
 

 Urana Road Fire Risk Mowing  
 Everyone would have noticed the roadside mowing that has been carried out along Urana Road up to the Gap. 
 Council is very grateful for receiving grant funding specifically to help reduce fire risk. 
 

 Hueske Road Bus Stop 
 Further discussions are happening with Transport NSW and Martins in regard to the Hueske Rd 
 bus stop. Council has some proposals but Transport NSW make all the decisions. Any changes 
 would also impact other users of the bus along the route. 
 

 Telstra - Optus Tower 
 Construction should be commencing on connecting Telstra onto the Optus Tower in approximately June. 
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CARRICK REAL ESTATE is your GO TO AGENT!  
 

WHY? 
 

• CARRICK REAL ESTATE has over 20 years’ experience in Real Estate throughout the Albury 
Wodonga area.  

 

• CARRICK REAL ESTATE has successfully listed, sold and rented property throughout Jindera. 

 

WHO? 
 

• SUSAN CARRICK is the GO TO AGENT for all Listing and Sales result. 
 

• SUSAN has won several awards as the Best Agent in Southern NSW and Northeast Victoria. 
 

• TERENCE O’SHAUGHNESSY  and  ROSEMARY CARRICK are the GO TO AGENTS for all  
 Rental Properties. 
 

• TERENCE O’SHAUGHNESSY and ROSEMARY CARRICK have the expertise to care for your  
 Investment Properties. 

 

WHEN? 
 

• SELLING your home? 

• BUYING your first home? 

• LOOKING for an investment property? 

• INTEREST RATES impacting? 

 

LET US HELP YOU!  
 

Call CARRICK REAL ESTATE 
 

0407 600 210 
 

www.carrickrealestate.com.au 
 

 email: sjcarrick@bigpond.com.au   
 
 

 
798 David Street, Albury NSW 2640  

 

ABN: 95 721 726 112 

Susan Carrick Terence O’Shaughnessy 

http://www.carrickrealestate.com.au
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

YOUR AD COULD BE 
HERE    
    
 

  9 x 6 cm 
   (Business Card size) 
 

 
CONTACT THE JINDERA NEWS at 

 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2024 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

14 February 2024     AGM and Eucharist – St Pauls Jindera. 
                                   M/tea 10.00am St Pauls Jindera. 
                                   Ash Wednesday Eucharist 11am. 
                                   AGM - Lunch 12.30pm Jindera Pub. 
                                    Contact: Jane Barlow 0438 262 480    

Friendship in Action 

  
 

  1 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  

2 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

3 
 

OP SHOP SALE 
$5 Bag  Sale- 10am 
 

 
 

4 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

5 

Jindera Golf Club 
AGM  7pm 
Golf Clubrooms 
Swimming POOL 
Meeting Pool  Meeting 
Room - 7.30pm 

6 

Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -7.00am 
Water Aerobics 6.15pm  
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

7 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm  

8 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  
 
 

 

9 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.30pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.30pm  

10 

Jindera Museum  
TWILIGHT OENING 

6.00pm  

11 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
 

12 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

 
 

 

13 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -7.00am 
Water Aerobics 6.15pm  

14 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm  

15 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  

16 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.30pm  

17 

 

 
 

 

 

 

18 
 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

19 

 
 

 

 

Jindera COMMUNITY 
FORUM - The Hub - 
7.30pm 
Carers Support Group  
Fox & Brew - 10.30am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -7.00am 
Water Aerobics 6.15pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm  

22 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -
7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  

23 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.30pm  

24 

 

 

25 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 

26 
 

 

27 

 
 

 

 

28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm                 

29 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -
7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  

  

Jindera Community Diary      February 2024 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au


 

February 2024                                         Jindera News - Edition 307                                               Page 10 

Are you ready to make a   
dif ference to YOUR community ?  
 
 

Become  a  NSW RFS volunteer .  
 

The NSW Rural  Fire  Service (NSW RFS)  i s  the world ’s larges t  vo lunteer  f ire  service,  made up  of more 
than 70,000  dedica ted volunteers r ight  across NSW.  
 

NSW RFS volunteers are ready to  respond to  emergencies 24 hours a  day,  7  days  a  week,  a l l  year  round ,  
at tending a range of inc idents from bush and grass fires to  house and s truc ture  fires ,  road acc idents  and 
assis t ing at  other  events  l ike floods,  s torms and searches.   
 

Volunteer ing wi th the NSW RFS offers you the opportuni ty to  learn new and va luab le ski l l s  tha t  wi l l  no t  
only assist  you in  your  vo luntary role  but  in  day to  day  l i fe  and even your  workplace.   
I t  i s  a l so an opportunity  to  meet  people you wouldn 't  normally meet .  For  many of our  members,  i t ' s  a lso 
about be ing par t  o f  a  wonder ful  t rad it ion and  an organisa t ion wi th a  very proud  histo ry.   
 

Watch the video  belo w to  f ind out  more  about what i t  means to  join the NSW Rural  Fire  Service .   
https: / /www.r fs.nsw.gov.au/vo lunteer / join - the -nsw - r fs  
 

A few things  to  think about  before  you apply  to  join the  NSW RFS:  
•  Read through our  Candidate Guide  to  find  out  more about be ing a vo lunteer .  

•  Before app lying,  consider  the kind o f  volunteer  work you would l ike to  do,  and the t ime  you can 

spare .  I t ’s  a lso  a  good idea to  discuss your  intention to  vo lunteer  wi th your  fami ly,  f r iends o r   

 employer  –  their  support  can be  cruc ia l  -  as  well  as  speak to  your  loca l  b r igade  to  ensure they are  

 cur rent ly recrui t ing for  new members.  You can f ind de tai l s  o f your  local  br igade on Facebook.  

•  You must  l ive in reasonable  p roximi ty to  a  NSW RFS br igade in order  to  respond in a  t imely manner . 

•  Have a  th ink about  i f  the NSW RFS is  r ight  fo r  you.  Where you can,  t ry  and a t tend open days ,   
 information sess ions and speak to  your  loca l  br igade  where current  vo lunteers can he lp you decide.  
 
 

TO BECOME A NSW RFS VOLUNTEER, CLICK HERE TO START YOUR APPLICATION  or go to 
https: / /nswrfsprod.service -now.com/r fsembr? id=embr_r fs_ro le_explorer  

JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 

http://www.humebank.com/
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/volunteer/join-the-nsw-rfs
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/232653/NSW-RFS-candidate-guide.pdf
https://nswrfsprod.service-now.com/rfsembr?id=embr_rfs_brigade_finder
https://nswrfsprod.service-now.com/rfsembr?id=embr_rfs_role_explorer
https://nswrfsprod.service-now.com/rfsembr?id=embr_rfs_role_explorer
https://nswrfsprod.service-now.com/rfsembr?id=embr_rfs_role_explorer
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In the lead up to the 2023-2024 fire season the supporting agencies warned us of a hot, long and dry summer.  
This usually means high fire danger and more fires. The heavy grass and scrub fuel load in the area dried off toward the 
end of spring heralding the start of the season with indications of a busy season ahead. Luckily toward the end of spring 
the rain returned. 
 

This year the sporadic rain has arrived with abundant lightning strikes.  
The lightning has caused numerous trees to catch fire however hasn’t  
delivered enough rain to completely extinguish the fires. Some trees burn out 
quickly but some trees can take weeks to burn out. Sometimes these trees are 
so isolated that they smoulder unnoticed for days or weeks at a time. Cured 
grass however can dry off within hours of the rain stopping so some of the 
burning trees around the Greater Hume Shire needed to be extinguished and in 
several cases these trees had to be cut down to enable access to completely 
extinguish the established fire.  
 

One  example  of this is a call out that we received on Christmas day. On 
average the Jindera brigade receives a call out around 1 in 5 Christmases. As 
luck would have it, we have been called out two Christmas days in a row. Our 
volunteers  are  on  standby  and  available  24  hours  per  day 7 days per 
week indefinitely.  
 

The call out this Christmas day was to help Burrumbuttock Brigade extinguish 
a tree that had been struck by lightning and was fully engulfed despite the fact 
that it was also raining quite heavily.  
It took hours to cut up and completely extinguish the fire and the rain only 
stopped after we had finished the task.  
 

We have had several small fires in the Jindera area over the summer so we will see what February and March has in 
store for us. 
 

Maintenance of the brigade equipment is ongoing. An example of this is that the pump on one of our tankers failed in 
late December. Our volunteers got to work on it and had it back up and running again in early January.  
 

Enjoy the rest of summer, stay safe and remain fire ready. 

JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 
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Allana’s Aerobics: 

 

Lap swimming commences in February from 

Tuesday to Friday, 6:00 – 7:00am.   
 

The  mornings  are  peaceful  and  it  is  an   
invigorating way to start your day. 

 
Ruth’s Gentle Aqua Exercise classes are 

on Wednesdays at 3pm and Fridays at 3:30. 
 

Please phone Ruth on 6026 3806 
 

SwimVac: Once again, the Royal Life Saving classes 

were well attended. It’s great to see so many parents keen 
to encourage their children to build their water safety 
skills and their confidence in and around the water. 
 

Wally Wipeout has made two appearances already this 

season.  New Year’s Eve was well attended.  Australia 
Day was a little quieter which kept the queues quicker for 
those having a go.  Wally’s final appearance will be on 
the last day of our swim season - Sunday March 10. 
 

The Movie Night has been postponed.  Please keep an 

eye on either Greater Hume’s website or our Facebook  
 

Page for the new date. 

The Canteen is keen to hear from volunteers willing to 

help during upcoming school carnivals.  Please contact 
Jenny on 0438 263 417 if you can assist.  Thankyou. 

Jindera Pool News 

Date To Be Advised 
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Kayla & Isla Hutchison 
enjoy swimming lessons. 

Jindera Pool Swim Fun 
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Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

 

1/3 Page (9 x 19 cm) 
 

Contact Jindera News 

for pricing and more info  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

 

JINDERA LUTHERAN CHURCH HAS  

HORSE BLOCKS AVAILABLE  

FOR ADJISTMENT, VARYING SIZES,  

EASY ACCESS TO VILLAGE 
 

INSPECTION INVITED 
 

PLEASE CONTACT DAVID SCHMIDT  

on 0427 200 035 

or via email on david@glenora.biz  
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We look forward to the return of our students this week!  
 
Over the holiday break we have had some  

exciting developments around our school 

grounds. The two demountables that were  

located in the middle of our grounds were  

successfully moved to the back paddock for 

future use as subject specific classrooms.  
 

We are very excited for the progress of our 

building works over the coming months so 

please watch out for updates along the way.   

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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Jindera Rural Fire Brigade and Jindera AUSKICK  
bring Santa to town! 

 

On the evening of Friday 22nd December 2023 at the Jindera recreation ground everyone was 
excitedly waiting for Santa to arrive  on one of the Jindera Fire Brigade’s big fire trucks.  
 

While they eagerly waited there were trucks on display, spraying water around as well as a  
sausage sizzle and footys to kick around. The kids were very soon busy exploring the fire trucks,  
kicking a footy, enjoying a sausage or holding the fire hoses while they waited for Santa.  
 

The evening was a great success with Santa and his helpers bringing lollies and lots of  
Christmas cheer for everyone. 
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The big event of the museum calendar, and Jindera, will 
be the Grigoryan Brothers concert coming to town on 
Saturday  23rd  March (see page 17).   The  live  concert  
is  being  presented in conjunction with Murray River Fine 
Music Inc.  The  Grigoryan  Brothers  will  be  performing 
a stunning   original  collection  of  pieces,  inspired  by  
historical  Australian  items  from  the  National  Gallery. 
A   high-definition   3D  video   accompanies    each    
performance piece.  
 

The beautiful grounds of the museum (if the weather is 
kind) will host this performance which has been selected 
by  the  brothers  because  of  its historical links with the 
performance. The museum is thrilled to be hosting this 
performance by such internationally renowned artists. 
Tickets for this event are available from https://
thegrigoryanbrothers.floktu.com  If you have any appreci-
ation for fine music this is a performance not to be missed. 
 

The festive season is fading quickly in our memories as 
the new year steams ahead with one month past already. 
Prior to Christmas, our Wreath making workshop was 
again  well  attended with some beautiful pieces being 
created to adorn doors and Christmas tables. Alison does a 
great job with this workshop, travelling far and wide to 
source amazing greenery and objects to make these pieces 
so spectacular. This will remain an ongoing highlight of 
our events calendar. 
 

We have followed up during January with the first of our 
Twilight Opening evenings, a tribute to the beautiful 
evenings we have in summer. This was no exception with 

a delightful evening of music from our local musicians, 
White Line, and an easy evening of food and beverage 
presented by our volunteers.  
 

 

We were also able to host a delegation 
from the Morgan Country Car Club 
who attended on the night and presented 
the museum with a donation, part of their 
Christmas fund raising, which we were 
very grateful to receive. 

 

Our second Twilight Opening for summer will be held on 
Saturday 10th February, bookings can be made via Try-
booking – see advertisement this edition page 19 opposite. 
 

The Museum’s Autumn event program is also included in 
this edition on page 19 opposite. 
 

Visitation over the school holiday period was, in general, 
quieter  than  several  past  years,  with  fewer  people 
travelling it seems, possibly as a result of the rises in the 
cost of living highlighted in the media.  
 

The museums new advertisement featured at the cinema 
has been very well received with lots of great comments 
on the visuals within. 
 

This  year  the  Museums  focus  will  continue to be 
fundraising now that we have successfully obtained the 
DA for our new building. 
It would be wonderful to be able to start construction of 
the new complex this year and with your help, this will be 
possible. 
 
Margie Wehner 

President  
Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

Twilight Opening at the Museum 

thegrigoryanbrothers.floktu.com
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Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 4pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

- Autumn Program of Events - 2024 
 

 Saturday   9th March   Rural Fire Service Association Family Fun Day   
 Saturday  23rd March  Grigoryan Brothers Concert 
 Thursday   18th April   Valerie Volk Book Launch 
 Sunday   21st April   Autumn High Tea 
 Saturday   25th May   Campfire Night 

 

Entry to all events is by ticket only.  
The Rural Fire Service Association (RFSA) event must be booked through the RFSA.  
More information on each event will be available on our website and though our Facebook page. 
 

Tickets  are  available  approximately  4 weeks prior to the event and are advertised through our website  
and Facebook page, or via our direct marketing email - if you would like to be notified  when events are  
available for ticket sales, contact info@jinderamuseum.com.au  

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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Theresa Scmidt & Shirley Finster  

Jindera Christmas Carols - continued 

Jindera Public  Primary School 



 

February 2024                                       Jindera News - Edition 307                                                Page 21 

Jindera Community Christmas Carols 
 

Jindera Community Carols was held on Friday 16th December in the Village Green. The weather was perfect.  
 

A large crowd attended and showed great enthusiasm and participated in the singing of familiar carols.  
Thanks to the amazing band and singer who led the singing, the local clergy, the local schools and singers who  
performed individual items. 
 

The Carols Committee consists of representatives from the three church groups in Jindera and are very appreciative of 
the financial support of Rural Care Link and Hume Bank. This covered the cost of the sound and lighting on the night. 
 

Thanks to the Jindera Anglers’ Club for providing the barbecue and drinks, the Jindera Fire Brigade for supervision and 
first aid support. A total of $623.40 was collected in donations to support our local Fire Brigade.  

St Mary MacKillop School 

Jindera Public Primary School 

 Kristy Wenke soloist 

Sean Lee, soloist, & son Anthony Lee 

St Johns Lutheran School  

Wodonga Adventist Church Youth Band 
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Our first meeting for 2024 will be  
Wednesday, 7th February in the School of Arts Hall at 

10am. New members and visitors are most welcome.  
 

 NSW CWA ‘Garry Prize’ Essay topic for this year is 
“What would be the best way/s to improve road safety in 
NSW”. This road safety topic has been chosen because of 
the road toll last year in NSW, with 7 of every 10 road 
deaths occurring in regional and rural NSW.    
    

 The CWA has always been a leading voice for road 
safety. CWA advocacy includes lobbying for compulsory 
seatbelts in cars, the use of school zone flashing lights, 
compulsory reflective triangle signs for trucks and im-
provements to level crossing safety.  
 

 Essay entries will close on 15th February, 2024 and 
the winner will be announced at State Conference in May. 
 

 Our next meeting in March will include the Land 
Cookery Competition.  Winners will then compete at the 
Group Land Cookery Competition at Gerogery on 13th 
March.   Winners from this event will compete at the State 
Conference in Coffs Harbour in May.   
 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 5th March: Murray Group Meeting  – The Glen  
 Mannus Branch. 
 

 6th March: Branch Land Cookery Competition. 
 

 13th March: Group Cookery-Handicraft and  
 Ag/Environment Day – Gerogery. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We were all sadden to learn of the passing of our member 
Helen Palmer. 
 

VALE – HELEN PALMER – 7.06.39 to 10.01.24.  
 

Helen joined Jindera CWA in 2003 after moving from a 
farm  near  Corowa to live in Albury. She became very 
involved in CWA as President and International Officer of 
Jindera Branch and three years as Murray Group State 
Representative and Group International Officer.   
In 2019 she was a State Delegate at the CWA Conference 
in Albury. A great country cook and she loved to lead us 
in singing. RIP Helen from all your CWA friends.   
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

 

 
Helene Pech –  
 

Member of  

Pioneer Museum 

Garden Team ...  
 

… tending to the 

CWA Centenary 

Roses. 

Jindera CWA News 
 

FEBRUARY 2024  

Helen Palmer  

 

 

Support YOUR 
  

Local Business 
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RECEIVE 
 
 
 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
 

YOU COULD RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY  
 

OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL 
 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY (except Jan.) COLOUR COPY 
 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 
NOTE: The newspaper is emailed in PDF format and can vary in size from 6 to 10Mb 

           JINDERA NEWS THE 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Jindera News would love to hear from 
you if you have any news of interest  

to our local community! 
Please email your article to  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

Burrumbuttock Endurance Riders Easter Carnival  
 

HELPERS WANTED for HORSE EVENT 
 

In a first for our region a 100 kilometre endurance ride is to be held over the Easter weekend at the end of March. 
Up to 150 entrants are expected to arrive, along with three or four support staff for each rider. And that means a large 
contingent of helpers will be required on the ground, if the event is to be run efficiently and successfully. 
 

Competitors will begin arriving at the Burrumbuttock Recreational Ground on Good Friday, have familiarisation 
meetings rides on Saturday, ready for the main event on Sunday. 
 

The ride will have several sections, allowing riders of different abilities to be competitive, with the top riders competing 
for international ranking points. Seven veterinary surgeons, including one from overseas, will monitor the condition of 
the horses at various check points around the course. For anyone just interested in watching the ride, viewing points will 
be available. The main ride starts at 6 am, with the quickest horse expected to finish in seven or eight hours, while the 
slower ones will be as much as several hours behind them. 
 

Helpers are wanted for Saturday afternoon and all day Sunday, for tasks such as gate control, time keeping,  
vet  assistance, competitor check point counting and others. 
 

We are looking for volunteers to assist.  
 

Anyone who would like to help should contact the ride director,  
 

Tony Marshall on 0407 234 486, or Anglina Patterson on 0428 436 096. 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

PUBLIC HEALTH ALERT  
 

THUNDERSTORM ASTHMA 
 

Current high pollen counts and the predicted  

thunderstorms can increase the risk of asthma. 
 

• If you know you have asthma carry your asthma 
puffer with you at all times and try to stay indoors 
with the windows and doors closed during the storm 
period.  

• Be aware that thunderstorm asthma can also affect 
people who have not had asthma before. 

• If you have breathing difficulties call 000 or go to 
your nearest hospital Emergency Department. 

 
 

You can monitor thunderstorm activity in your region via the 
Bureau of Meteorology website www.bom.gov.au.  
 

To receive an SMS alert when the pollen counts are high and 
thunderstorms are predicted,  
go to; https://science.csu.edu.au/asthma to register, or text the 
word Asthma to 0417 115 876. 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
http://www.bom.gov.au
https://science.csu.edu.au/asthma
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Regional Buses announce  
new ‘blue’ buses ! 

 Regional Buses is thrilled to announce our beautiful new ‘blue’ 
buses are now on the road for both of our service routes. The new 
buses hold 17 passengers plus one wheelchair passenger. 
 

 We service Walla Walla, Burrumbuttock, Gerogery and Jindera 
to Albury on one of these routes, Monday through Friday (except 
public holidays). We generally leave Walla at around 7.00am at the 
start of each day. Customers ring 0448 353 281 the day before to 
make a booking. We are an ‘on demand service’ which means we 
pick  you  up  from  your  door  and drop you off at your specified 
destination. We try to accommodate departure and arrival times for 
passengers as best we can. We generally leave Albury at around 
6.00pm each day for the last run back to Walla via Jindera. 
 

 The other service we provide is Holbrook to Albury via Culcairn 
and Gerogery Monday, Wednesday and Friday. On Thursday this 
service collects and returns passenger to Henty. The Holbrook bus 
goes to Wagga on Tuesday via Henty, Uranquinty and The Rock. 
 

 Full fare from Walla to Albury is $7.20 one way, Jindera full fare is $4.90, but do let the Regional Bus team know 
if you have a concession card or senior card as this reduces the cost of travel considerably. Senior card holders are only 
$2.50 for the whole day! 
 

 We transport school children to after school sports, tutoring or jobs. We pick up from the airport and train station. 
We drop people off to get their cars serviced. We take people to play Bingo or table tennis. We take people in for their 
shopping, medical appointments, TAFE or uni.  
 

To make a booking call 0448 353 281 between 7.00am and 5.00pm Monday to Friday, the Regional Bus team are here 
to serve these communities with public transport. 
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mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and 
read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White - Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden 

Our Garden Christmas Party 
 

What  a  lovely  spot we had down at the Community 
Garden to Celebrate our Christmas Party.  
We are so lucky to have all that shade.  

 
Christmas Raffle 

Winner! 
 

Our Winner of the Christmas 

Raffle had a big smile  

on his face. 
 

Well done Daryl. 
 

 
Our 1st Craft Day at Community Garden  

 

Yes …. we do have Garden Members who have other 
talents. Lorriane and Eliz were decorating cans 
which will add something different on our next  
Community Garden Sale Stall. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Grass Still Grows in Holiday's 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks, Luke, for mowing before Christmas. 
 

Our Coffee Mornings are very popular! 
 

Fox and Brew has 
been a great place to 
communicate with 
different members.  
Let me know if you 
would like to join us 
and I can put you on 
the coffee morning 
list. 
 

Our Garden Notice Board 
Another good reason to 
walk  down to the Com-
munity Garden you can 
check out all the News on 
our New Notice Board. A 
big thanks to Bob and 
Janneka for taking time 
out to make this happen.  
 
 
 
 

Who Said Women don't have  
Skills? - What would Bob do  
without Janneka’s help.  
             Well Done guys  
      you made a great team! 

 
 

 
 
Thank You to: 
 

Bob, for all the wonderful mowing during the holidays.  
 

Jenny O’Neill, for organising the mowing. 
 

Charles, for all the watering and work you have done 
over Christmas.  
 

Helena and Lorriane for all those garden improvements 
and watering. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP-FELLOWSHIP-FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Henty/Culcairn Probus Club met at Culcairn Bowling Club on 
Wednesday 10th January 2024. 
 

We were welcomed by our President Yvonne Booth OAM and 
then were advised of the death of our member Ron Gardiner. 
Herb  has  made a clever chime to guide us in our minute of 
silence. Thank you Herb, no doubt Ron would have appreciated 
such thoughtfulness. 
 

Our theme for the day was with an Australia Day emphasis. 
Tables were decorated with flags and native greenery. Thank 
you to Jan and her helpers, a most pleasant thought. 
 

We started with a clever Ditty, spoken and sung too, called God 
save  the  Thong.  Then  we  had  Mary with a poem "I am a 
Nation",  followed by discussion about the Cherry Ripe Bar 
being 100years old and there were samples, which was another 
nice thought, thank you.  
 

Our  five minute speaker was Ian Lieschke. Ian was born in 
Australia and attended the Merri Merric school, then Henty and 
to St. Paul's for secondary school. After school finished for Ian, 
he  went  to  visit  cousins in Perth and learned to drive a big 
tractor pulling 2 X 18 discs. Next Ian flew home and did fruit 
picking at Shepperton. He travelled to New Zealand and then 
Brisbane, Adelaide and Kangaroo Island .Yvonne presented Ian 
with our Probus pen and congratulated him on his exactly timed, 
five minute speech. 
 

Next was a poem called Green and Gold Malaria, read by Julia 
Collie. (Poem is on computer read by author Rupert McCall, for 
those  who  would  like  to  share).  Morning  tea  was  tiny  

lamingtons with jam and cream, and Vegemite biscuits, added 
to our usual lovely Arnott's biscuits. 
 

Our main speaker was Aaron McCarthy who shared the speech 
with his wife Tahnee. They told of Aaron's rehabilitation after 
having  a  farm machinery accident, where he had the lower 
portion of his leg removed. They told of overcoming adversity 
and turning it to advantage. We saw footage of Aaron learning 
to walk with his new prosthesis. There was much thanks given 
to those who raise funds to assist and to family and friends, the 
farming community and emergency services.  
 

Aaron had been an A grade tennis player and now plays from a 
wheelchair,  as  he  does  basketball  and  football . He has a 
particular  interest  in  Para  snow  boarding using a special 
prosthesis for action sports. Aaron's goal is to be sports person 
of the year for Lockhart Council. He shows great resilience and 
determination, as does his wife Tahnee, his children and the 
extended family. They support fund raising for Para Athletes. 
Aaron still has his farm and can do most jobs required. 
 

Kevin Knoble presented Probus pens and a thank you from the 
club  for  Aaron  and  Tahnee  to sharing their story of great 
success in rehabilitation after a most serious injury . We do wish 
them well. 
 

In February on the second Wednesday, we are planning to meet 
at the Culcairn club, 9.30 for a 10am start.  We are hoping to 
have a police person to talk about scams. Do hope you will join 
us for an interesting day. 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  

http://www.lesterandson.com.au/
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 Well, the “Festive” season is just about behind us and 
we are now looking at the beginning of another year at 
Royal  Jindera.  We  trust that everyone had a safe and 
happy Xmas and looking at a prosperous 2024 – both on 
and off the golf course. 
 

 The last major event we had was the annual “Chook/
Turkey Run” on Friday the 22nd December where we had 
37 players take part. This was a great afternoon/evening 
with lots of prizes and a BBQ. 
 

 Since then, both the “Chook Run” and Sunday comps 
have continued with very good numbers for both. The 
“Vets”  comp.  on  Wednesday  mornings  has been in 
summer recess and restarted from 17th Jan. 
 

 The weather has been kind to us with summer storms 
helping to keep the course in great shape, incredible to see 
green  grass  running  the  full length of the fairways in 
January!! 
 

 Also, the new irrigation system has been operating 
well, with the green surrounds improving every week 
which has also been reflected in the improved scores. 

 

 The last major project at the course was last Friday and 
Saturday, 12th  &  13th  when  we  did  a  fairly  major  
refurbishment on the 2nd green. The carpet was pulled 
back, the surface levelled and then around 90sqm of 
“TifTuf” couch turf laid around the perimeter. 
This was a big job with around 13 volunteers working over 
the 2 days. The effort was well worth it, with the green 
looking a treat. 
 

 The Golf club AGM will be held at the clubrooms on 
Monday February the 5th beginning at 7pm. Everyone 
wishing to attend are most welcome. 
 

 Membership fees become due at the end of March and 
invoices will be sent out from late Feb to early March. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 
on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 4.00 to 
5.15pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart  
for hire by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email: - admin@jinderagolfclub.com  
 

Membership – To join our great community golf club, 
simply download a membership form from our website or 
request one via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 

Annual memberships become due on 31st March and  
cost $110.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 
9 Score 

Back 
9-Result 

Trevor Freeman 16.0 39 W $25 19   

David Gray 26.0 37 R/U $15 21 W $ 20 

Craig McMillan 10.0 36 B 18   

Jeff Donney 26.0 36 B 17   

Brenton Polkinghorne 16.0 35 B 17   

Russ Gueho 22.0 34 B (cb) 19 R/U 2b 

Simon Cossor 8.0 34   18   

Bob Sheerans 24.0 34 B (5 pt) 16   

SUN 31/12/2023 - Stableford – 12 Players  

SCORES  

 
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 
9 Score 
FRONT 

9-Result 

Bob Sheerans 24.0 41 W $30 21   

Doc Klein 23.0 40 B 21 R/U c/b 2B 

Trevor freeman 16.0 40 R/u (c/b) $20 18   

Robin Weldon 24.0 39 B 19   

Tony Corrin 18.0 38 B, 2x NTP, bb 22 W $20 

Garry Spurr 25.0 36 B 19   

Ron Smithenbecker 13.0 35 B 17   

Chris Larkin 19.0 35 B 16   

Ian Pertzel 31.0 34 B 19   

Shannon Robertson 17.0 33 B 15   

Jeff Donney 25.0 33 B 12   

SUN 7/01/2024 - Stableford – 21 Players  

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 
9-Result 
(BACK) 

D. Gray 25.0 41 $40 + ntp 20 R/U 2 Balls 

Ward Peefer 26.0 40 $20 18   

K. Wookey 54.0 38 B 14   

L. Antone 30.0 37 B 20   

G. Allen 16.0 37  B + ntp 15   

I. Pertzel 31.0 35 B 21 W $20 

F. Carmody 29.0 35 B 16   

G. Spurr 22.0 34 B 18   

R. Gueho 22.0 34 B 15   

D. Klein 22.0 33 B 17   

T. Freeman 16.0 33 B 15   

N. Power 18.0 26 2x NTP 3rd,16th 12   

SUN 14/01/2024 - Stableford - 21 Players 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS Wed. 27/12/2023 – No Games – Summer Break  

VETS Wed. 3/01/2024 – No Games – Summer Break  

VETS Wed. 10/01/2024 – No Games – Summer Break  

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com


 

February 2024                                       Jindera News - Edition 307                                                Page 33 

CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 

Christmas Chook/Turkey Run - Fri 22/12/2023 – Stableford – 

FRONT 37 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

David Gray 26.0 21 Turkey + $10 

Bob Sheerans 24.0 21 Chook + b 

Greg Allen 16.0 21 Chook 

Trev Freeman 16.0 20 B 

Nev Brand 22.0 20 B 

Lucy Kimpton 33.0 19 B 

Simon Cossor 8.0 19 B 

Peter Penny 21.0 19 B + ntp 

Julie Hayes 24.0 18 B 

Jeff Donney 26.0 18 B 

Dave Paech 26.0 18 B 

Daryl Rixon 26.0 18 B 

Russ Gueho 22.0 18 B 

Joe Spurr 32.0 18 B 

Tony Corrin 18.0 17 B 

Rob Weldon 24.0 17 B 

Ian Pertzel 33.0 17 B 

Judy Gray 42.0 17 B 

Daryl Klein 23.0 17 B 

Chook Run - Fri 29/12/2023 – Stableford -BACK 9 – 23 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Aaron Jennings 33.0 23 W $40 

Tony Duus 29.0 19 R/U $10 + 2b 

Greg Preston 19.0 18 B 

P. Penny 21.0 18 B 

Greg Allen 16.0 18 B 

Nev Brand 22.0 18 B 

David Paech 26.0 17 B 

Brendan Burt 28.0 17 B 

Craig McMillan 10.0 17 B 

Alex Paech 18.0 17 B 

Craig Christensen 36.0 16 B (cb) 

Chook Run - Fri 5/01/2024 – Stableford -FRONT 9 - 27 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Jason Steinke 39.0 22 W $40 + B (5pt) 

C. Flay 40.0 20 $10 + 2b 

Nev Power 14.0 19 B 

Shamara Brooks 26.0 18 B 

R. Sheerans 24.0 17 B 

S. Cossor 8.0 17 B 

F. Carmody 29.0 17 B 

P. Hayes 36.0 17 B 

Curtis Biggs 20.0 17 B 

Garry Spurr 23.0 17 B 

Greg Allen 16.0 17 B 

Sebastian Nelson 26.0 16 B 

Brendan Burt 28.0 16 B 

Craig McMillan 10.0 16 ntp 

Chook Run - Fri 12/01/2024 – Stableford -BACK 9 - 31 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R. Sheerans 24.0 22 W $40 (cb) 

Kate Wookey 54.0 22 R/U $10 + 2b 

Garry Spurr 22.0 21 B 

Wade McPherson 33.0 19 B 

Russ Gueho 22.0 19 B 

Marita Christensen 54.0 18 B 

Brendan Burt 28.0 18 B 

Curtis Biggs 20.0 17 B 

Jeff Donney 26.0 17 B 

Chris Flay 46.0 17 B 

F. Carmody 29.0 16 B 

David Gray 25.0 16 B 

Ward Peffer 26.0 15 B 

Chris Larkin 19.0 15 B 

Nev Power 18.0 15 B 

Shamara Brooks 26.0 14 B NTP 

Some of the 13 volunteers engaged in the refurbishment of the 2nd green.  
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 2024… here we go for another year of fishing, with 
already 1 comp done and dusted, the members will be 
looking forward to the marquee event of the year, the D G 
(Daryl Girling Memorial Fishing Comp) to be held at the 
12 Mile Reserve on the last weekend of February, Friday 
23rd, Saturday 24th with the weigh-in on Sunday 25th at 
12 noon.  
 

 NOTE: members are encouraged to invite family and 
friends to attend this event. The weekend camping event 
will commence from 5pm on the Friday after the clubs 
camping trailer, lighting, sun shelter and cooking set up 
has been erected. Registrations will be taken at the trailer. 
 

 The Saturday night will feature a great BBQ MEAL, 
RAFFLES and the HERO EVENT – the Yabby races. 
 

 The weekend will be catered for with the price to be 
set  at  the  clubs next general meeting on Friday, 9th 
February, commencing at 5.30pm at the clubhouse. 
 

 The Jindera Anglers Clubhouse at Dight Street, will 
also be the venue for the South West Anglers Associations 
Annual  General  Meeting on Sunday, 4th February, 
commencing at 9.30am. 
 

 Jindera members are asked to attend and it is really 
important that we support SWAA as they are our voice to 
the  powers  to  be  for future river/lake access, fishing 
regulations and inland survival for our fishing rights.  

 The SWAA Buckingbong 
Intra Club Fishing Comp will 
be held on the following 
weekend 9th, 10th and 11th 
February on the Murrumbidgee River near Narrandera.     
 

 Jindera Anglers have won this comp previously and we 
are hoping a large contingent of Jinderians will be up there 
to represent our club and bring back the trophy. 
 

 Last fishing competition was held on January 19th, 
20th and 21st with Wade Morey having the best fish with a 
nice 71cm Murray Cod and Zoltan Peli getting the best 
bag of fish with 10 good redfin, Kevin Brown also 
weighed in a yellowbelly and some redfin, these were all 
caught at Lake Hume. 
 

 Unfortunately club great, Laz went to Blowering with 
the prospect of cod, yellas, trout and redfin, did not happen 
for him, 500k’s for a doughnut and a character building 
experience. 
 

 Also,  if  you  have  a  little  extra  time  a  visit to 
Dartmouth Dam would be a worthwhile trip for a feed of 
yabbies.  

 
Tight lines! 

           

Young Jake Lafferty with a stinky carp that 
he caught recently. 

Caden Boyd with a nice 58cm Murray Cod 
caught recently on a purple oar-gee plow lure . 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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Flowering …. as flat as a tack and as dead as a ........ !!! 

Kevin Brown managed to catch 
a big carp on cheese. 

50,000 yellow belly fingerlings have 
recently been released in Lake Hume. 

A nice bag of redfin caught recently 
at Lake Hume. 
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

Having grown up in Jindera and having strong family ties in the area Christian is 

excited to assist locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh approach to the 

industry, Christian Clark began his real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast 

earnt a reputation as a real estate professional who achieves results. Genuinely 

passionate about property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of the local 

market and prides himself on his ability to provide informative and honest  

property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and hospitality, Christian uses his 

experience in customer service to provide 6-star service to his clients and thrives 

on being able to match buyers and sellers alike. Christian's ability to think outside 

of the square means that his clients benefit from an agent who is willing to go the 

extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good coffee and family time. If you're 

looking for a proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely the person to 

contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent Christian Clark  

for a no obligation free market appraisal! 

0431263750 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

mailto:christian.clark@obre.com.au

